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"Be Happy - It's Adar!"

Rabbi's Message

Shalom Friends-

The past month at B'nai Abraham was quite active. | would like to thank all of those people who helped out in
making sure the interfaith pulpit exchange went smoothly. | know the community enjoyed the words of learning

. from Reverend Mickey Bender on that Shabbat evening. | was made to feel most
welcome at the Roebling Trinity United Methodist Church, where | was the invited speaker.
The congregation responded positively to a teaching centered around the idea of
Shalom/Peace and the way each of us, every individual, can affect the world around us,
from our very homes to places across the globe, locally and globally.

The Murder Mystery Night fundraiser was also quite a success. | know that those who
attended truly enjoyed themselves and the entertainment generated by the community. |
want to thank all those who worked hard at coordinating the evening. This month, on March
4th, B'nai Abraham will hold a second fundraiser event that will feature a wine-tasting and
ordering for the Passover holiday.

The month of Adar signals the beginning of the change from winter to spring. It also brings us the holiday of
Purim, which is a time to celebrate and contemplate the good fortunes and blessings that fill our lives. On
Thursday evening, March 8, our community celebration will begin at 7 pm. There will be lots of delicious
hamentachen to eat and our annual costume contest (Here's a hint: Prizes generally go for the best Jewish-
inspired characters).

On the evening of March 19 at 7:30 pm will be the second lecture of the year. The lecture is titled "Three
Great Cantors in Central and Westem Europe: Solomon Sulzer (1804-1890), Saul Naumbourg (1815-1880)
and Lewis Lewandowski (1821-1894)." This lecture is in Memorial to longtime B'Nai Abraham member, Lou
Rosenberg, may his memory be for a blessing. Lou loved cantorial music and was considered for many years
to be the synagogue's IaP‘{ cantor, or shaliach tzibur. The evening will feature a solo by our own Sarah Blann of
a few pieces of music. | hope you will all mark your calendars to attend. It promises to be a wonderful evening.
There will be light refreshments at the end of the lecture.

Of course, as the month of March comes to close, we become aware that Passover will soon be here. On
March 28 at 6:30, Jewish Family and Children's Service(JFCS) of Princeton-Mercer will be hosting a Feminist
Freedom Seder. It will be led by three graduates of the Reconstructionist Rabbinical College, and music will be
provided by Shabbat Unplugged. | will be one of the musicians on that evening. In addition, they will be using
the new JRF Haggadah, published just last year. You can call JFCS for more information (609-987-8100). There
is also information in this newsletter. Funds raised will benefit Victims of Domestic Abuse.

In peace and joy,

Rabbi Plicak

P.0.BOX 245 - 58 CROSSWICKS STREET - BORDENTOWN, NJ 08505 - 609-298-1527
Rabbi Micah Becker-Klein * Temple President Raymond Cantor * Sisterhood Presidents Elaine Trackman & Marsha Dowshin































